
 

Town of Stow 

Selectmen Meeting Minutes May 14, 2018 

Opening: The Board of Selectmen meeting was called to order at 6:00PM on May 14, 2018 in Stow by 

Margaret Robbins. 

Present: Selectmen: Ray Ryan, and Margaret Robbins Town Clerk: Christine Carone     

Treasurer/Secretary: Diana Davis Road Agent:  Residents: Carrie Garland and Jane Nesbitt 

Approval of Agenda: The agenda was unanimously approved. 

Approval of Minutes: The minutes of the previous meeting were unanimously approved. 

Town Clerk Business: Jonathan Charles, Fryeburg Lock Company, fixed the lock on front door which had 

become difficult to unlock. He will return for one more adjustment.  

Christine reported an individual is claiming residents in Stow at his property that doesn’t have an E911 address. 

Treasurer Business: Diana reported that the individual that had two checks returned for NSF has covered one 

with the additional charge for returned check but still needs to cover the second one.  

Open Issue: Ray will try contacting Carla at Alpine Web, one more time, to release our website domain name. 

New Business: Ray will call Howard Allen to see if he will mow the cemeteries before Memorial Day. 

Jane Nesbitt came because the Community Coffee scheduled for May 19
th

 needed to be cancelled. She requested 

to hold it on Saturday, June 16
th

 from 8:00AM – 11:00AM. She also wanted us to share this message in the 

minutes and on our website that, “The Community Coffee is open to everyone and it is free.” Selectmen 

approved the date.  

Roads: 

Warrant #10 for $13,961.69 was approved and signed. 

Adjournment: Meeting was adjourned at 7:00PM by Margaret Robbins. The next selectmen’s meeting will be 

held at 6:00PM on Tuesday, May 29, 2018, due to Memorial Day falling on Monday, May 28, 2018. 

 Minutes submitted by: Diana Davis 


